

14/09/2022

|        |    |          |    |
|--------|----|----------|----|
| Chair: | OL | Minutes: | NK |
|--------|----|----------|----|

|            |  |
|------------|--|
| Attendees: | EM, JH, SM, JD'H, AW, AS, NK, CR, JA, EJ-A |
| Apologies: | JAH, SK                                    |

| Item | Topic / Action   | Action:       |
|------|--|---------------|
| 1    | Minutes of last meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Approved by all present</li> </ul>  |               |
| 2    | Minutes of last meeting - actions arising <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>LCC Onboarding update               <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>We have a process flow from the LCC</li> <li>Setting up a call with Sue/Joe about it after Make the Lane</li> </ul> </li> <li>Freecycle Feeders               <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Update from John H. No response from police again, John suggests we drop it from the agenda as no update</li> </ul> </li> <li>Local plan response               <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>John A still working on our comments on the local plan</li> <li>Local plan has been held back, and won't be delivered until next year at the earliest</li> </ul> </li> <li>Mildmay LTN               <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>No update</li> </ul> </li> </ul> | JA            |
| 3    | LCC flyering during tube strikes <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>200 flyers handed out at Blackfriars bridge</li> <li>EM did some at Old St</li> <li>JAH thinks we should ask for an update from LCC overall</li> </ul>   | JAH           |
| 4    | Canal Festival <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>John H handed out 70 cards at it</li> <li>Most accepted with enthusiasm</li> </ul>   |               |
| 5    | Make the Lane update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Jesse, Joseph, Eilidh on the working group</li> <li>If you're helping to physically making the lane, people should arrive at 10 to 8</li> <li>Nick K is going to corral people, Eilidh will deal with press</li> <li>Victoria Le Brec will be there</li> <li>Steve K is doing a video</li> <li>Carla Casquette, who spoke at AGM, is going to live-tweet it</li> <li>Press release has been prepared and LCC has commented now</li> <li>Risk assessment is done</li> <li>Rowena Champion and Adam Harrison will be invited</li> <li>Eilidh thinks we should ask Will Norman to come as well</li> </ul>   | ALL<br><br>SK |
| 6    | Cycle Buddies <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Soon will be an app available</li> <li>For now, link on the website</li> <li>5 experienced riders have signed up since the last meeting</li> <li>1 new rider</li> <li>Dirk has left the country, but he'd been talking to people about us having their data, for GDPR</li> </ul>  |               |



|    |   |   |
|----|---|---|
|    | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Full council meeting question <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- ACTION ITEM: JAH to submit/ask a question at next available meeting (Sept deadline has passed)</li> <li>- ACTION ITEM: NK to circulate levelling up letter</li> <li>- ACTION ITEM: NK to send an email to Tom L-S asking for anything they've found out about the Local Plan from the transport team for John A</li> </ul> </li> <li>● Google Maps <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Cloudesley Place is showed as one-way, but it's not</li> <li>- Contact Islington told Adrian to report it himself</li> <li>- He did, and his suggestion is "being reviewed"</li> <li>- 4 months on, nothing has changed</li> <li>- 10 days later, Google Maps said "his suggestion not applied" because it "couldn't be verified"</li> <li>- Can the liaison group take this up? Who deals with Google Maps and can they help?</li> <li>- ACTION ITEM: NK to ask Tom L-S to get a TO history of the road, to prove to Google that it actually IS 2-way. Send to Adrian</li> </ul> </li> <li>● OL <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Slack channel? Can we use it?</li> <li>- ACTION ITEM: NK to set up 3 channels on the LCC Slack</li> <li>- Have we ever tried hybrid meetings? Now that we have the huge TV in the meeting room.</li> <li>- ACTION ITEM: EM to email the council asking if it's possible.</li> </ul> </li> <li>● Quick Wins list <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- ACTION ITEM: NK to bring up the fact that you can't easily ask for cycle parking on their website unless you work/live somewhere (check first)</li> <li>- ACTION ITEM: NK to make a Google Form of the Quick Wins submission form</li> <li>- JAH has suggested 3 cycle parking places</li> </ul> </li> </ul> | <p>JAH</p> <p>NK<br/>NK</p> <p>NK</p> <p>NK</p> <p>EM</p> <p>NK</p> <p>NK</p> |
| 12 | <p>Date/Venue of next meeting:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Wednesday 12 October @ 19:30</li> <li>● Town Hall Committee Room 3</li> <li>● Chair NK / Minutes CK</li> </ul>  | ALL   |

